
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

As you are aware, we have recently appointed two new parent governors owing to the previous 
governors, Henry Jones and Phillip Poynton coming to the end of their terms of office. 

As a school, we would like to place on record our thanks to Henry and Phillip for the immense amount 
of hard work they have put in over the last four years.  Being a school governor is not a task to be 
taken lightly, and the professional manner in which both governors went about the task is a credit to 
both themselves and the governing body.  Their commitment to ongoing school improvement and the 
rigour with which they held the school to account with regard to outcomes for pupils, stands as an 
example to all and we have been very fortunate to have had them on the governing body. 

On behalf of the school community, I would like to wish Henry and Phillip all the best for the future 
and thank them once again for their effort. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr Ormiston 
Co-headteacher 


